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TERM 4 EVENTS 
 
 

Friday 29 November 
K-4 Lieder Theatre Excursion 
 

Friday 6 December 
Talent Show 
 

Friday 13 December 
Year 6 Mini fete 
 

Monday 16 December 
Presentation Evening 
 

Wednesday 18 December 
Last day of Term 4 for students 
 

2020 
 

Wednesday 29 January  
Students in year 1 to year 6 return for Term 1 
 

Thursday 30 January 
2020 Kindergarten students start school 
 

       GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
        NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

 
Term 4                                          28 November 2019                                          Week 7 

 

The last few weeks of any school year are extremely busy. 
 

Last week we had two very important ceremonies at our school 

assembly. Mayor Bob Kirk presented our 2019 School Leaders with 

certificates of appreciation and discussed what leadership is. Mayor 

Kirk holds a ceremony each year at the Council Chambers where all 

school leaders are recognised for their work. Our school leaders were 

unable to attend this ceremony as they were at their school camp in 

Berry, so Mayor Bob came to us. 
 

We also had a very special ceremony to open our school Peace Pole. 

This Peace Pole was an initiative between the Rotary Club of 

Goulburn and the Rotary Club of Canberra Burley Griffin. Our school 

is the 9th school in Australia to have their own Peace Pole. It is hoped 

by 2021 there will be 100 Peace Poles in 100 schools across Australia. 
 

Our pole has the words ‘May Peace Prevail on Earth’ written in four 

languages - English, Japanese, Greek and Maori. We chose these 

countries as they have special significance to Goulburn and our 

school. We had some invited community members to recite these 

words in their language. Poppy and Indy Kershaw’s grandmother 

(Yia-Yia) Mrs Andrea Fatouros spoke in Greek; Ella and Georgia Kiss’s 

mother Kim Lowe spoke in Maori to represent New Zealand, while 

Ayaka Suzuki our schools music teacher and family friend of Sophie, 

Bow and Vincent Barton spoke in Japanese. Members of the Rotary 

Club of Goulburn and Mr Michael Raby from Canberra Rotary 

attended the ceremony. A wonderful afternoon tea was held in the 

library for the School Leaders, SRC executive and other student 

members.  
 

This week our Year 5 and 6 students are having a wonderful time at 

Berry Sport and Recreational Camp. They are having a fun packed 

week, with many of the activities revolving around water. A huge 

thank you must go to Mrs Robinson and Mr Manning who have left 

their own families to accompany our students to camp. They will be 

on duty 24/7and they will be more exhausted than the children by 

Friday.  
 

This Friday, 102 students from Kindergarten to Year 4 will attend the 

Lieder Theatre’s production of the 13 Storey Treehouse. I know that 

it will be an amazing life theatre show. 
 

Christmas can be a difficult time of the year and we are hoping that 

Goulburn East may be able to make a small difference to some 

children at Grenfell Public school. If you would like to donate a 

present, wrapped or unwrapped, please put it under the Christmas 

tree outside the office by Wednesday 4 December.  If the present is 

wrapped, please put a note on the outside to say what it is. At the 

moment we have only a few gifts under the tree.  
 

Helen Sharwood 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 6 ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

KJ 

Taylor Vaughan 

1F 

Henry Doggett 

2A 

Poppy Kershaw 

Riley Mooney Jack Curry Jayk Cunningham 

Jasper Zoch Eliza Rose Pomery-Griffin Nate Humphries 

Ethan Wilson Flynn Wilson Charlotte Garner 

   

 

2/3S 

Lylah Piovesan 

3/4G 

Angus Reardon 

4/5M 

Sam Jones 

Zaha Bookham Carrie Hall Ava McIntyre 

Pip Luck Isabel Venables Isobel Eley 

Adam Robar Alexander Harmer Darcy Croker 

Ella Smith   
 

5/6R 
Slayde Quinn Toby Jones  

Isaiah Exantus Jess King  

Expectations @ Goulburn East 
 

Dugan 

Sperring 
 

Responsibility 

 

Lylah 

Piovesan 

Respect & 

Responsibility 

 

Zaha 

Bookham 
 

Commitment 

 

Maddison 

Smith 
Respect, 

Commitment & 

Responsibility 
 

 

 

Hayden 

Bilboe 
 

Respect 

 

End of Year Raffle 
 

Christmas is almost here and we are asking for 

donations of any suitable (new) items or 

vouchers for our end of year raffle. Gifts can 

be Christmas themed. These donations can be 

left at the school office. Raffle tickets will be 

sent home in the next few weeks. This raffle will 

be drawn at the Presentation Night on 16 

December. 

 

 

https://heyletsmakestuff.com/christmas-gifts-clip-art/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS IN THE CLASSROOM 
 

We are very fortunate to have had a number of parents, grandparents and carers 
offer to volunteer in our classrooms.  

Please remember that any volunteers working with students MUST complete an 

Appendix 5 - ‘Declaration for volunteers and non child related contractors’ 

Declaration forms are available from the office. Please fill out the declaration 
immediately, and return it to the office, along with the required proof of identity 
documents. 

To comply with WHS requirements, all 
volunteers must also sign in and out at 
the office every time they visit. 

 

Thank you to our teachers at Swim School, Sue, Suzanna and Andrew. 

PSSA News 
 

On Thursday the 14 of November I had the pleasure of witnessing 

three Goulburn East students being recognised for their sporting 

skills. Every year Goulburn Crookwell PSSA acknowledges the skills 

of students who are age champions in Swimming, Cross Country 

and Athletics. This year Goulburn East received 4 of these medals. 
 

Charlie Moss - Junior Boy Age Champion for Athletics. 

Ruby McIntosh - 8/9 Girl Age Champion for Cross Country 

Charlie Moss - 8/9 Boy Age Champion for Cross Country 

Ava McIntyre - 11 Year Girl Age Champion for Cross Country 
 

Congratulations once again on representing our school and the District at the Regional Carnival. 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=&url=https%3A%2F%2Fkimberlyforcongress.com%2Fvolunteer-2%2F&psig=AOvVaw3E7u3zizdLA5ONIRO9JtWc&ust=1574309205242597


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disco and Crazy Hair Day 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



News from our stage 3 campers 
 

 

Our campers are having a blast enjoying all the fabulous activities at camp including, rock 

climbing, vertical rope challenge, flying fox and the high rope challenge.  
 

Mr Manning gave away the secret of how to be a good cook, something about seasoning!! The 

team building activities were great fun – the students had to design a raft, put it in water and 

then paddle out into the river while trying to stay afloat. While the design skills were awesome 

the execution on water not so good, our team work though was magnificent. 
 

We have also enjoyed canoeing, raft biscuit, archery and regaining. It has been so busy and we 

are all having an awesome time. Mr Manning and I do look a little tired. There is another school 

at Berry with us and all students are mixing very nicely with Ulladulla Public School. 
 

Looking forward to seeing everyone tomorrow. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Aboriginal Student Group Symbol 
 

Last year the students worked with Peter Swain and some parents to come up with ideas for an Aboriginal 

symbol that told the story of our Aboriginal Student Group. After the children drew some designs Monica 

and Jodie helped put all the ideas together and came up with three design ideas. 
  

The students and their families voted for the design they liked the most. This is the design that was chosen. 

Last week we had guest artists, Sierra’s mum Monica, and Summer and Zaha’s dad Tony, come and help us 

paint the design on a big board. 
  

Early this term Monica and Tony came and helped our Aboriginal Student Group, Toby, Chelsea, Sam, 

Sierra, Summer, Jarrah and Zaha paint the design on a big board which will be proudly hung in our 

playground. 
 

The symbol has special meaning to our school. The red and blue circles are our school colours and 

represent our meeting place – Goulburn East Public School. The semi-circles are sitting marks around a 

campfire and represent the year levels at this school and also represent the Aboriginal students currently at 

our school. 
 

The red, black and yellow lines connecting the meeting place to the outside circles are the colours of the 

Aboriginal flag and represent our story/song lines and us sharing and learning about our culture at school 

and at home. 
 

The circles around the outside are our families and home. There is a connection between us, our home and 

school. The song lines around the outside show our connection to each other and the wider Aboriginal 

community.  
 

The handprints are the handprints of the students who painted the symbol and Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Island students in the future will add their finger prints to form a border. 
 

Thanks to Peter Swain, Monica Bridge, Jodie Mundy and Tony Wilson for your assistance with this project. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Enrolments for all creative programs now open, 
and we've got a brand new space launching! 

School Holiday Workshops  
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